
Pictures and story from ‘The Guide’ published in 
April 1998 (sorry about the creases). This issue 
included a story about the Soke Military Society’s 
annual exhibition (we had dropped ‘Collectors’ by 
then) of that year, held at the Museum. 

John Rowell was a member in those days and 
always positioned his army ambulance outside the 
museum main entrance to attract visitors. My two 
sons, Jan and Douglas, were keen exhibitors and 
didn’t mind the photographer dressing them up 
and staging a little scenario. They were thirteen at 
the time and members who attended the last 
meeting will have seen Jan give his presentation on 
The Pharmacist of Krakow. 

That’s Jan left, on the front page, and that’s him in 
the photo below, at the 2024 exhibition with his 
son Alex, who is now a member. 

 

 

 



Below left, Douglas and Jan Gray sending an important message across the battlefield, and below them 
is John Rowell in his ambulance.  

If anyone knows the name of the young man with the models then please let me know and I will give 
him a name-check. 


